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Mr. Leggatt, seconded by Mr. Knowles (Winnipeg North
Centre), by leave of the House, introduced Bill C-414, An
Act to amend the Criminai Code (appeals from jury
acquittais), which was read the first time and ordered to
be printed and ordered for a second reading at the next
sitting of the House.

A petition was presented by the honourabie Member for
Central Nova (Mr. MacKay).

Pursuant to Standing Order 39(4), the f ollowing Ques-
tion was made an Order of the House for a Return:

No. 1,847-Mr. Schumacher

1. How many departments contributed in any way to the
International Festival of Francophone Youth held in
Quebec, August 1974?

2. By departrnent, what assistance was given (a) of a
financial nature and what was the breakdown by item (b)
in services and, in each case, what was (i) the nature of
such services (ii) the breakdown of costs of such services?

3. By department, how many personnel provided assist-
ance in any way and, in each case, what was (a) their
position in the department (b) their salary range (c) the
nature of their involvement (d) the period during which
they were involved?

4. By department and by individual, was any remunera-
tion paid, in addition to regular saiary for (a) travelling
(b) accommodation (c) meals (d) local transportation (e)
per diem expenses and, in each case, what was the
amount?-Sessional Paper No. 301-2/1,847.

Mr. Biais, Pariiamentary Secretary to the President of
the Privy Council, presented,-Return to the foregoing
Order.

The House resumed debate on the motion of Mr. Andras
(Port Arthur), seconded by Mr. Sharp,-That Bill C-69, An
Act to amend the Unempioyment Insurance Act, 1971, be
now read a second time and referred to the Standing
Committee on Labour, Manpower and Immigration.

And debate continuing;


